

MINISTRY OF EDUCATION

OFFICE OF THE PRINCIPAL SECRETARY, STATE DEPARTMENT OF EARLY LEARNING AND BASIC EDUCATION

Telegrams: "EDUCATION", Nairobi

Telephone: Nairobi 3318581 E-mail: ps@education.gu.ke When replying please quote

PRINCIPAL SECRETARY JOGOO HOUSE "B" HARAMBEE AVENUE P.O. BOX 30040 15th June, 21 NAIROBI

and date

> ALL REGIONAL DIRECTORS OF EDUCATION **ALL COUNTY DIRECTORS OF EDUCATION**

RE: REGISTRATION OF NEW SCHOOLS

The County Directors of Education have been presenting lists of schools proposed for registration to the Ministerial Committee on Registration of Institutions of Basic Education for vetting and subsequent recommendation for approval to the Principal Secretary. It has been noted that the committee does not conduct verification of data provided to inform its decisions as envisaged. This gap has affected prudent allocation and utilization of scarce public resources.

This is therefore to notify you that registration of new schools is hereby suspended with immediate effect. The process shall resume after the Director, Quality Assurance & Standards who is responsible for the process develops new guidelines and conducts verification as provided for in the guidelines.

Further communication on the procedure and guidelines to be followed shall be communicated in due course. Harri

Julius O. Jwan, PhD, MBS PRINCIPAL SECRETARY

Copy to: Cabinet Secretary-MoE

